
Dear fellow citizens and potential Census employees, 

The U. S. Census is now hiring in New Hampshire for the Decennial Census. Every 
ten years the federal government counts everyone in the United States to 
determine the number of representatives each state has in the U. S. House of 
Representatives.  

The first wave of employees hired will be working in the U. S. Census office in 
Concord, NH or working on the Address Canvassing project outdoors in late 
summer. Address Canvassing will update the Census Bureau’s address lists and 
maps in areas that have changed since the 2010 Census. Field employees will 
work during the day so they can see the addresses on the buildings. 

After the Address Canvassing is completed, the Census will continue to hire for 
the work in 2020 when everyone gets counted. If you would like to work for the 
Census please apply on-line at: 2020census.gov/jobs or call 1-855-562-2020. 

People can apply for the Census if they are at least 18 years old, a U. S. citizen, 
and if they have a valid Social Security number and an email address. Males born 
after Dec. 31, 1959, must have registered with the Selective Service System or 
have a qualifying exemption. Potential employees must pass a criminal 
background check which will include fingerprinting.  Employees should have 
access to a vehicle and a valid driver’s license. 

Between the time a person applies to the Census and they get hired is a period of 
60 days or more due to the background checks.  

Employees are paid weekly and can expect to receive their first paycheck 10 to 14 
days after the first day of work.  Pay will be between $13 and $18 per hour 
depending on the job and field employees are reimbursed at .58  per mile for 
mileage on the job. 

Thank you for considering a job at the Census. 

 

 

 

 


